Kalamazoo Chapter of the NFB of Michigan Meeting Minutes
January 12, 2009 

General Maintenances

Call to order: 6:43 PM

Role Call: Tyler Merren, Jackie Paulding, Leanne Merren and Tim Paulding

Agenda was read and approved.
Minutes of previous meeting were approved as emailed.

Reports

President: had nothing to report

Vice President: also had no report

Treasurer: Membership dues have been deposited into our account.  Attempts to contact Nathan Prator to secure money from previous account have not been successful; Tim says he will try again.  Official balance number will be presented at next meeting (note that balance from previous meeting’s minutes shows $530.13 before other activity was expected to occur).

Secretary: snacks for meetings will be rotated alphabetically by last name.  If anyone cannot take their turn, Leanne should be contacted with plenty of notice.  February 9 meeting will be Christine Boone.
Old News

Goalball Tournament

Tyler handed out some publicity assignments to members in an emailed attachment, reports should be brought to next meeting

Tyler also emailed a flyer to promote the tournament and a volunteer flyer as email attachments.  Members should read these attachments and use for promoting the tournament, as well as recruiting volunteers.
We need to know who needs NFB shirts to wear during the tournament so Tyler can see about ordering them (it was noted that shirts may be $40 each)

Social Event

The chapter would like to provide dinner for goalball tournament teams on Saturday night.  The plan is to bring pizza into the hotel where teams will be staying.  (most will be staying at the Baymont Inn and Suites on S. 11th Street)
Tyler contacted the hotel, and they have a breakfast room with tables that can be used for this purpose.

Tyler also contacted Hungry Howies for price info.  They offer a large pizza with one topping for $5.99 each.  For approx 60 people they thought probably around $120.  We can get numbers from tournament director when registration is completed.  It wouldn’t hurt to call around for more pricing and deals.

Pop, plates and napkins would also be needed.

Jackie shared that Pepsi might be willing to donate.  Tyler has a friend who is a Coke rep and he can ask about donations.

We can have brochures and other materials available to share about the NFB.

Sponsors of the tournament who donate $100 or more will be listed on the tournament t-shirts given to athletes.  Our name would be included for providing the meal.
Tyler would like to ask if the money donated for social event can be filtered through the MBAA in order to help the MBAA.  The MBAA has a match grant through the Gilmore Foundation, so they would get more money for their organization that way.  We will need all donated funds to be used for social event though.  Tyler will discuss this with MBAA board at their meeting on January 14.

A motion was made to use up to $300 of the chapter’s funds for this event.  The motion was seconded and passed.
Library Project

Tyler will set up a date for Tim, J.J. and Tyler to meet with library rep.  Best time looks like a Friday at 2 PM.

Bus Project

Jackie shared that she read online that change to county-wide transportation will be delayed due to money concerns.  Woman in charge of working on the millage on November ballad was fired for not doing a proper job.  NFB’s help would be much appreciated, and the City Transit Board should be contacted about this.  Chapter wonders if J.J. is willing to check into this?  We feel strongly that we should stay involved with this project.

New Business

DSO (Disabled Students’ Organization at WMU) will be discussed at a later meeting.

Fund Raising

The chapter asks that each member send 5 fund raising ideas to the email list, to be discussed at next meeting on February 9.

Survey Project

Tyler shared that he would like to compose a survey to pass out to any blind people in the Kalamazoo area.  The goal will be for the chapter to compile a list of tasks in order to address the needs of our community in the future.  Tim Paulding offered to compose the first draft of this survey, and he will present it at the next meeting for discussion.
Bank Account

The question was raised about who the account is listed under, and who the signers are on the account.  The account is listed under the NFB state affiliate.  Tim will check to see who is designated on this account.  It was agreed that at least 2 names should be listed for security.  Tyler’s name will be added soon.

National Convention

Tim and Jackie shared that they will not be able to afford convention this year.
Tyler and Leanne are hoping to go.   Tyler is working on his application for an NFB scholarship.

We will need to find out who else is planning to attend the convention, and whether transportation should be provided.

The chapter should start working on recruiting people to attend the convention.  The survey project should help with this.
The scholarship should be announced to students.  Deadline for applications is March 1.

Commission presentation should be scheduled to share this information.

A question was raised as to whether Commission Center employees should participate in the presentation?

Tyler and Matt were brought up as possible reps who are not employed there.

Flyers and other information about National Convention should be available on www.nfb.org  Everyone should be familiar with the information available so it can be shared with others.

There will be a state board meeting held at the Renaissance Center in Detroit in February, and everyone is welcome to attend.  Jackie will share the email with the list.

Meeting adjourned: 7:33 PM
Respectfully submitted by Leanne Merren

